

## PLAINFIELD FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

23748 W 135th Street, Plainfield, Illinois 60544 (815) 436-5335 • (815) 436-6420 fax

## **BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS**

Commissioner Dale Hurley called the meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Plainfield Fire Protection District to order on Wednesday, April 24, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. at the PFPD Headquarters, 23748 W. 135<sup>th</sup> St., Plainfield, IL, with the Pledge of Allegiance. Those in attendance were Commissioner Dale Hurley & Commissioner Arnold Hartley. Commissioner William Anderson was absent. Also present was Chief Jon Stratton, Deputy Chief Vito Bonomo III, Firefighter/Paramedic Robert Underhill and Administrative Assistant Nicole Irwin. Five students from Plainfield North High School were in attendance as well.

No correspondence or matters from the public.

A motion was made to accept the April 5, 2019 meeting minutes by Commissioner Arnold Hartley, seconded by Commissioner Dale Hurley; motion approved by a 2-0 voice vote.

Old Business: Discussed the Battalion Chief Promotional testing schedule. Deputy Chief Vito Bonomo will be in touch with Steve Hale from the testing company to get everything set up. Commissioners and Chiefs agreed to send out an email to the PFPD Lieutenants to fill out a letter of intent if they plan on testing; email to be sent May 1st and returned by May 15th at 3 p.m. Discussion of having the 90 day notice out by June 3rd, 2019. Waiting to see the total participants and get the testing company's input before final decision. Commissioner Dale Hurley explained the testing process with the high school students.

New Business: Commissioner Dale Hurley asked how the new candidate was coming along, Chief Stratton said Jackson still has the last part of the physical to complete. A motion was made by Commissioner Arnold Hartley to approve the psychological, fingerprint results and background investigation report for Jackson Treasure, seconded by Commissioner Dale Hurley; motion approved by a 2-0 voice vote.

Firefighter/Paramedic Robert Underhill asked if anyone has put in for the station 2 opening and when the closing date was. Deputy Chief Vito Bonomo said that no one has and it will be closed on May 2.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 22, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. at HQ, with discussion of a special meeting if needed. There being no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Arnold Hartley to adjourn the meeting at 3:16 p.m., seconded by Commissioner Dale Hurley; all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Arnold Hartley, Secretary Nicole Irwin, Administrative Assistant